

NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the office of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm, Monday 20 March 2017
Present:

Mrs H Jeavons (chair), Mr T Yapp, Mr D Reynolds, Mr S Patterson, Mr J Tinnion, Mrs J 


Watts, Mr C Hegenbarth 
In attendance:
Mr M Everitt (Footpath officer), Mrs J Barker (clerk), Mr P Tuthill (part meeting)
70/16
Apologies
None


71/16
a) Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda

None

b) Notification of any changes to the Register of Interests
None
72/16
Minutes
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16 January 2017 were proposed by Mr Patterson,           seconded by Mr Yapp and approved unanimously.
73/16
Applications for co-option

Mrs Jeavons read out an application for co-option from Mr Colin Hegenbarth. Following discussion she proposed he be co-opted, Mr Patterson seconded and it was agreed unanimously. Mr Hegenbarth signed the declaration of acceptance of office and joined the meeting.
74/16
Reports from representatives of other bodies 

Parish paths


Mr Everitt (PPW) reported that all usable footpaths in the parish would be walked over the next two months as vegetation starts to grow. He noted that the NE Malvern planning application was again being consulted following amendment and that the Ramblers Association had commented on the footpath proposals. He recommended that the parish council also comment on this. Mrs Jeavons expressed misgivings about opening the footpath across the railway line and agreed to include comment on footpaths proposals in the parish council representation.


Conservators


Mr Yapp gave an update on proposed changes to future governance of the Malvern Hills Conservators and a letter from the Director and Chairman of the Conservators Governance committee offering to explain the proposals at a future meeting was noted. It was agreed that Conservators chairman John Raine should be invited to the next meeting.

75/16
Updates on matter arising in previous minutes
a) Signs by the roadside A449
The signs had been reported and were also followed up by Tom Wells. WCC responded that the signs were temporary to inform residents of infrastructure improvements and had now been taken down. 
b) Speeding on Stocks Lane – offer of additional VAS

No update, Mrs Jeavons to follow up with Tom Wells.

c) SDWP and proposed urban extension
Councillor Paul Tuthill joined the meeting for this item.

The amended planning application was discussed. It was noted that:
· The previously proposed cemetery has been replaced by additional pitches. These are within Newland parish boundary and concern was raised as to who would be responsible for the cost of running and maintaining them. The pitches will also provide additional drainage.
· There is still no provision for improvement to the Stocks Lane or Madresfield junctions, and no plans for WCC to improve these either.

· The proposed school has been removed from the plans. This will further increase traffic movements to and from the development as children will need to be driven to school. 
· The local centre is now located very close to The Swan, so there will be two pubs in close proximity.
· People are likely to park on the Old Worcester Road to access the pitches and other facilities increasing congestion and parking problems in the area.

Mrs Jeavons agreed to draft a parish council response and circulate to members for approval.

d) Neighbourhood plan
Madresfield parish council’s enquiry was noted and the matter discussed. The clerk to respond to Madresfield outlining the parish council’s concerns regarding costs and who would undertake the work required and ask to how they would like to proceed. 
e) Grass verge outside The Old School House

The highways liaison engineer met Tom Yapp on site. He suggested the knee-high fence would be extended at a later date to prevent traffic entering the grassed area. He had also been in contact with the Post Office regarding the mail van driving on the verge. Vehicles operating from the taxi company are also parking on the grass; the clerk was asked to find out is the company is registered to operate there.
f) Proposed litter pick and awareness event

Mr Tinnion had been in contact with McDonalds and it was noted that staff had undertaken a litter-pick and extra bins had been installed. The matter is ongoing and carried forward to the next meeting.

76/16 Planning application 15/01625/OUT – Notification of additional information/amendments


Discussed under item 75/16c
77/16
Parish Council Lengthsman

The former Lengthsman Barry Bennett had confirmed he would not be returning to the role. Following a circulation of the parish council members it had been agreed that the temporary replacement, Rob Wilks, be offered a permanent contract at the rate of £12 per hour. Letters from residents of Pyndar and the Beauchamp Community thanking Mr Wilks for his recent work to the adjacent footpath were noted.
78/16
Low water pressure – Stocks Lane


Mr Reynolds reported the reduction in water pressure was due to a large water bowser taking the water. He had contacted Severn Trent and they had confirmed that this was acceptable using a metered standpipe 
79/16
Finance

Accounts passed for payment


Mr R Wilks


Lengthsman Oct – Feb



£518.40


J Barker


Clerk – Feb – March



£372.74


Viking



Office supplies




£63.65

80/16 
Councillors reports and items for future consideration

None



81/16
 Date of next meeting

The next Parish Council meeting and Annual meeting will be held on Monday 15 May 2017 at 7.30pm in the Library of the Beauchamp Community. 
Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)

Date
...............................................
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